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Change to automatic opening of Swansea 
Bridge, from Sunday 1 June 

 

 

May 2025 
 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and 
pays respect to Elders past and present 

The purpose of this notification is to inform 

all community members of an upcoming 

change to the operational procedures of 

Swansea Bridge.  

New procedure 
Effective from Sunday 1 June 2025, Swansea 
Bridge will no longer open automatically at pre-
scheduled times on weekends and public 
holidays. 

To ensure a smooth transition, we remind 
everyone that bookings will now be required to 
arrange passage through Swansea Bridge. This 
adjustment is aimed at improving traffic 
efficiency for the local area. 

Please make sure to plan ahead and book your 
passage when necessary. For bridge opening 
bookings please call Marine Rescue on                 
02 4972 7400 or VHF Ch 16. 

Thank you for your cooperation as we implement 
this new process. We appreciate your 
understanding and look forward to continuing to 
serve the community. 

 

 

 

 

 

Managing our impact 

We aim to manage our activities to avoid impacts 
to the community and the environment.  

We will minimise impact by: 

• improving traffic flow by reducing 
unnecessary bridge openings 

• improved safety due to reduced traffic 
stoppages.  
 

Contact us 
 

 

Project Manager, Natasha Anderson on 

0409 829 971 

 

natasha.anderson@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 

 

Interpreter service 

For languages other than English call 131 
450 

www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-statement#Your_Privacy 
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